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10 Jan. 2023 

 

Church Ministries 

 

A very encouraging last quarter of 

year 2022! 

 

Irene (wearing glasses) and 

Charlene 

are 

students in 

a tuition 

center run 

by one of 

our 

members. It is located in a small 

town 50 km from the church. They 

had opportunity to hear the 

Gospel shared by the teacher, 

Irene received the Lord on 19th 

Nov. 22, whereas Charlene was 

saved in 2021. Our prayer is that 

they make effort to follow their 

teacher to church.  

 

For many years, God has always 

provided a pianist for our 

congregation singing. When 

Wendy and Chanel moved out of 

Melaka to study and to work 

respectively, we are blessed to 

have Dawn, a 

competent 

pianist, filling 

the void. 

Dawn is a 

regular visitor 

who would 

drive 2 hours to worship together 

with us every Sunday. Her search 

for an Independent Baptist Church  

 

 

has brought her here. What a 

blessing she has brought to our 

church!  

 

 

Learning Center 

 

 
 

Due to the covid-19 pandemic, 

we did not have awards 

ceremony for two years. As the 

restriction began to relax, we held 

our graduation and awards 

celebration on 30th Dec. 2022. It 

was well attended by the parents. 

They could hear students’ 

testimonies, Scripture reading, 

Bible story, hymn singing etc. We 

hope the non-believing parents 

are now more receptive of the 

Gospel.  

 

Wan Hui, a 

student in her 

8th grade was 

saved in Oct. 

2021. For the 

last one year, 

she has been 

attending our 

church regularly, and was very 

willing to help out in church and in 

school. However, the parents do 

present occasional disruption to 

her church attendance when they 

want her to join them on Sunday 

activities.  

 

Actually, if not for parental 

objection, many students would 

have received the Lord as their 

Savior. Religion is a BIG obstacle 

preventing precious souls from  

receiving the Gospel of Christ. We 

will continue to preach the gospel  

regardless of result. We sow the 

seed, and let God gives us the 

increase in His time. 

 

Galatians 6:9   And let us not be 
weary in well doing: for in due season 
we shall reap, if we faint not. 
 

Family 

 

Despite five doses of vaccines, the 

most recent was taken in mid Dec. 

2022, my wife and I contracted 

the covid on 3rd Jan. 2023. What a 

unfortunate start to the new year! 

At the time of this writing, I have 

not fully recovered from the 

disease, and have to be 

quarantined at home.  

 

In my absence, our church 

members preached on my behalf. 

 

Prayer requests: 

 

1. Someone to be trained for 

pastorate in church 

2. Someone to be trained as 

senior supervisor of the school 

3. Salvation of visitors and 

students. 

4. Renewal of VISA in 2024. 

 

 

 

K.J. and Helen Han 

 

 

 

Serving in Malaysia 

 

K.J. & Helen Han 

Received with grateful hearts: 
 
 

$1,800.00 on 7th April 2022 

$50.00 on 23rd Dec. 2022 

 
 


